
Campus Bay Lot 3 (Zeneca)
1415 South 47th Street, Richmond, CA

Field Work Beginning November 20, 2013
The Department of  Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) will oversee maintenance activities of  the temporary
cap located on Lot 3 of  the Zeneca property. The temporary cap is comprised of  HydroSeal II, a natural,
biodegradable cellulose mix that is mixed with water, and sprayed on the ground surface. The purpose of  the
HydroSeal II is to form a physical barrier that acts as a ground cover to limit dust generation and exposure to
the ground surface.

What Work Will Be Done?
This work will include spraying the weeds with a pre-emergent herbicide (Glyphosate Pro  4) and Telar XP (pre- and post-
emergent herbicide).  The herbicides will be applied by registered applicators according to the label instructions.  This 
work is to be conducted the week of  November 18th.  During the week of  December 2nd, Kuma Corp. will be applying 
HydroSeal to portions of  the temporary cap where damage or significant weathering has been observed.. 

All work will be completed during normal business hours (8:00AM to 5:00PM), Monday through Friday. Residents 
should expect to see:

Trucks with herbicide and HyroSeal II
Workers in protective gear

This work is part of  the annual maintenance that is required for the temporary cap.

Information Repositories:
Project-related documents and information can be found at the following locations:

	 Richmond Library					     DTSC File room
	 325 Civic Center Plaza					     700 Heinz Avenue
	 Richmond, CA						      Berkeley, CA
	 (Call 510-620-6561 for hours of  operation)		  (Call 510-540-3880 for appointment)

•
•

November 2013

http://www.dtsc.ca.gov


Information is also available on-line at DTSC’s Envirostor website: http://www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public. Click on “Site/Facility 
Search” and enter “Richmond” as the City then click “Get Report.” Find “Zeneca Richmond Ag Products” then click on the 
“Report” link next to the Site name, click on “Sub-Areas” and then “Lot 3”.

If  you also would like DTSC to notify you via email when new Envirostor documents are available online, please sign up to 
receive email alerts on the EnviroStor report page.

All documents made available to the public by DTSC can be provided in an alternative format (i.e. Braille, large print, etc.) or 
in another language, as appropriate, in accordance with State and Federal law. Please contact the public participation specialist 
noted below for assistance.

For More Information:
To get more information or for general details, please contact the following DTSC project staff  members:
Information about the Site, contact: Lynn Nakashima at (510) 540-3839 or Lynn.Nakashima@dtsc.ca.gov.
Information about public participation, please contact: Wayne Hagen at (510) 540-3911 or Wayne.Hagen@dtsc.ca.gov.
Media contact: Sandy Nax, DTSC Public Information Officer at (916) 327-6114 or Sandy.Nax@dtsc.ca.gov.

Si prefiere recibir la información en español o hablar con alguin en español acerca de esta información, favor de llamar a Especialista en Participación 
Pública de el Departmento de Control de Substancias Tóxicas. El numero de telfono es (510) 540-3877
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